
 

27 February 2018 
 
Ngā mihi ki te whānau o te Kura Waenga o 
Ngāmotu  
 
Ko te ahurei o te tamaiti arahia o tatou 
mahi.  
Let the uniqueness of the child guide our 
work.  
 
SCHOOL CLOSURES 
The Board of Trustees and staff wish to thank         
you all for the quick response to the 2 early          
closures of the school, and the 2 whole day         
closures which occurred last week. We      
acknowledge that waiting on decisions to      
close, and even the reopening, was stressful       
for families particularly as you had heard that        
other schools had made announcements     
before us. In order to make informed       
decisions we needed to contact the Ministry       
of Education and Civil Defence, and then the        
Board of Trustees is the only body that can         
close the school. I wish to thank the Board         
members for their diligence in this difficult       
process.  
Some families received some text alerts and       
not others. We endeavoured to contact you       
through text alert, email and Seesaw, as sent        
out by your class teachers, and we also        
contacted the radio stations.  
 
Some If you did not get the text alerts. Please          
email the office to let us know.       
(office@central.school.nz). Last year we    
trialled the text alert so it should only be our          
newer families that experienced problems.     
Please note that only one phone number per        
family receives the text unless you ask       
specifically for 2 numbers to be included.  
 
Please also note, that in such an event, we         
keep all children in our care until we hear         
from you with further/other instructions. If      

your child regularly walks, bikes and scoots to        
school we will not allow them to leave until         
you give us permission to. Seesaw is the best         
communication here as it goes straight to the        
teacher. Of course this all presumes that we        
have internet access which may not be the        
case in all emergencies.  
 
If you have any feedback on ways we could 
improve our communication in such an event, 
please let us know. 
principal@central.school.nz 
 
SWIMMING - WELCOME BACK CECILIE 
Last week we were very fortunate to have the         
expertise and teaching finesse of Cecilie Elliot       
at the pool for 3 days. She supported teachers         
and students in the very best learning       
alongside us. Unfortunately, the school     
closures cut short our time with Cecilie so we         
are excited to keep the pool open until 16         
March when she will be back to do a special          
day learning how to cope with hazards in the         
water e.g rivers or the sea, as well as lifejacket          
use and managing with clothes on when       
falling in the water in error.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
The swimming curriculum is proudly based      
around water skills for survival as opposed to        
refining and teaching the various swimming      
strokes. The programme is based on the       
following; 

Submersion- getting under the water 
Personal Buoyancy- staying afloat 
Orientation in the water 
Safety of self and others 
Propulsion- moving through the water 
Water Safety and Awareness 
Getting in and out of the water safely 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

WELCOME TO NIKKI McCLELLAN 
Nikki, mother of two year old, Chloe, heralds        
from Taranaki. She grew up up milking the        
cows on  a farm on Plymouth Road.  
Nikki is completing her Educare qualification      
this year and we are lucky enough to have her          

based with us in Room 4 for the term. She          
has already cemented her place in Room 4 as I          
was told very clearly by a class member that         
he has 3 teachers this year. When I was a          
little quizzical he took me straight to the        
photo of Nikki!  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FUN RUN/FAMILY PICNIC - 22  February 5.15 
Rain or shine the fun run will be on. We have           
30 teams entered and great prizes donated.       
Race packs will be sent home on Wednesday.  
 
TRANSITION TO SCHOOL 
Wonderful Wednesdays, for 4 year olds due       
to start school the following term, will start        
tomorrow Wednesday 28 February.   
  
COMMUNITY CONNECTION CONFERENCES 
Thank you to all of you for coming so well          
prepared to our conferences. It is so       
important to acknowledge each student as a       
part of a wider family who provide, support        
and extend children’s learning.  
We appreciate the time taken and look       
forward to rekindling our first meetings at the        
family picnic.  
 
If the weather is not looking good the picnic         
will be cancelled but we will still run the fun          
run with prizegiving in the hall at the end of it.           
If you have any queries please email sarah at         
sarah.collins@central.school.nz. 
and a big thank you for the kind donations         
from the community for this event.  
If you have ordered a Hell’s pizza for the         
picnic, the order will still be delivered to the         

mailto:sarah.collins@central.school.nz


 

school for you to take home and enjoy.  
We will inform you by email and Seesaw if the          
picnic is cancelled.  
 
HOME & SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING 
Calling all new families and old! We would        
love to see you at our first meeting, tomorrow         
evening, the first for 2018! 
We are an informal, friendly bunch of mums,        
and dads, and whānau who help put together        
fundraising events, parent get-togethers and     
functions that benefit our children, the school       
and our community. Anyone can join. We       
usually meet once a month for approximately       
an hour. We work collectively and love to        
hear new ideas and thoughts on fundraising       
ideas. Please come along and join us in the         
staffroom on Wednesday 28 February at      
7.30pm. See you there! 
 
SCHOOL LUNCHES 
Lunches are available every day of the week        
by ordering online.  
All you need do, the first time, is visit         
www.lunchonline.co.nz and  

1. Register an account 
2. Add members- set up your child/ren 
3. Make a payment so there are funds in        

your account 
4. Place an order 

Thereafter, once you have made an internet       
or credit card payment, you link to Central        
School and order your options.  
Orders need to be in 9.00 a.m.  
Lunches are delivered to classrooms at 12.20       
pm each day.  
 
LUNCH ONLINE- THIS WEEK’S SPECIAL 
Order a school lunch this week using       
www.lunchonline.co.nz and go in the draw to       
win a movie ticket! Terms and conditions       
apply. Remember every lunch ordered earns      
school a commission. Food and fundraising      
all-in-one!!  Available daily!! 
 
ANNUAL DONATION 
The Board of Trustees has set the 2018 annual         
donation at $150 per child. Receiving this       
money from our families is an important part        
of the school's income and assists us in        
keeping our children well supplied with      
learning resources. We have a number of       
instalment payment options available to make      
the payment easier for families.  
You can pay through your KINDO account. If        
you would like to pay the donation through        
internet banking the school’s bank account is       

Central School Board of Trustees 1539 53-       
0287198-80 (TSB), Ref: Your name/AD 
Don't forget, if you pay the donation now        
most families can claim 1/3 of it back from the          
IRD In April.  You can visit 
www.ird.govt.nz and search for the IR526. 
 
SAFETY AT THE SCHOOL GATES 
The safety of our students is paramount and        
we do not apologise if this may stretch an         
adult’s tolerance.  
 
KEY REQUESTS  
A. The Lemon and Pendarves Street Kiss and        
Drops are for Year 1 students (who do not         
have an older sibling) ONLY. Many students       
of all ages are being dropped there in the         
morning.  
All students and their families are encouraged       
to walk, scoot, bike or park-and-walk to       
school.  
The kiss and drop zones (P2) are not for         
waiting in. If your child is not waiting there         
already you must move on. You will be        
ticketed if you stay in the spaces longer than         
two minutes, including before 3.00.  
Please do not wait in the zones before        
3.00p.m.  
Most children take a few minutes to get down         
to the gates. If you are an early bird we          
request you park further away, meet your       
child at the user friendly space at the gates,         
and walk with your child back to the car. 
B. The disability parking spaces are well used        
by our school community. Please DO NOT use        
them as drop off points.  
We know how congested our entrances are       
and certainly appreciate parents setting a      
good example by parking correctly, crossing at       
the established crossings and following the      
directions of the road patrols. Thank you all        
for your understanding and awareness.  
 
POPPED OUT TO CAMP TODAY - The rain was         
no problem for these    
adventurers 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.lunchonline.co/
http://www.lunchonline.co/
http://www.lunchonline.co.nz/
http://www.lunchonline.co.nz/
http://www.ird.govt.nz/


https://mycomet-oceania.analyticom.de/en_NZ/login
https://mycomet-oceania.analyticom.de/en_NZ/login

